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Delaware County Approves 2020 Budget

The Delaware County Board of Commissioners today approved its budget for 2019. The $119,170,681 figure approved for General Fund expenditures increases operating expenditures by 3.6 percent over 2019 levels. This increase will allow for some modest increases in staffing, additional funding for a 27th pay period that occurs in 2020, and a 3.0 percent raise in salaries for non-union employees. 

Next year also will see a resumption of work on major capital projects, including: 

Significant improvements to County roads infrastructure.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Finalization of planning and design for the Byxbe Campus with construction beginning in late 2020. The site will house such agencies as: the Engineer’s Office, Sheriff’s Office, Regional Sewer District, Code Compliance Department, Delaware County Regional Planning Commission, Delaware Soil & Water Conservation District and OSU Extension Service.

Completion of the renovations to the Historic Courthouse, providing updated offices and a hearing room for the Commissioners, as well as offices for the County’s Economic Development and Human Resources departments, the Veterans Service Commission.

Multiple vehicle replacements for our EMS paramedics and Sheriff’s Office deputies.

“While we are always aware of the need to control spending, we must also be mindful of the demands that continued population growth in Delaware County places on our organization,” said Board President Barb Lewis. “By consolidating facilities and preparing our infrastructure for even more growth, we feel that our 2020 budget balances these needs prudently. And we are grateful for the hard work by all of the County’s officials, our County Administrator and our directors to prepare this budget.” 

